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Dear member
First of all we would like to welcome our new members this year - 36 at the last count - many of whom have made contact via our Website. We hope that you will be able to come along to the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh on November 18th for our next Group meeting.

RHS Awards 

The Management Committee is delighted to inform you that three RHS Awards have now been ratified following a meeting on June 12th of the Joint Rock Garden Plant Committee at the RBGE.
Evelyn has prepared the following statement:-

“For a second year running a meeting of the Joint Rock Garden Plant Committee of the RHS was convened at RBGE (on June 12) for further assessment of big blue perennial poppies for awards.  To add to the eight awards made last year, we were delighted that three more were added this year.  

Awards were given to the following cultivars:

AM
M. ‘Mrs. Jebb’ 







AM
a form of M. ‘Crewdson Hybrid' (which was judged to be "new" and will need to be given its own cultivar name)

PC 
M. betonicifolia ‘Hensol Violet’
 We are grateful to the JRGPC for convening this special meeting devoted to the big perennial blue poppies and to the RBGE for their help by providing a venue and for hosting the meeting.”
PC to M. x cookei 'Old Rose'  

This cultivar, resulting from the deliberate breeding efforts of Leslie Drummond, received a PC when shown to the JRGP committee at the SRGC's Aberdeen Show on May 20th this year.  It is not only very beautiful and floriferous, but very sturdy and easily propagated by division.  Leslie made the cross about 10 years ago.

Next Meetings - November 18th 2006 and March 10th 2007
Programme for the meeting on Saturday 18th November 2006 at the RBGE
10.00 - 10.30    Arrival – tea and coffee provided 

10.30 – 10.40    Announcements






Chairman: John Mitchell

10.40 - 12.00    
“Evergreen monocarpic Meconopsis”



Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson 

12.00 - 12.30    
Northern Ireland Trip Report




Jim Jermyn


 

12.30 - 13.30
Bring your own Picnic Lunch - tea and coffee provided 

13.30 - 14.30
Two talks






Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson
i) "The problem with Meconopsis cambrica"


 



ii) "Miscellaneous small blue poppies (other than M. horridula complex)"


14.30 - 15.30
Summary of the year’s activities




Dr. Evelyn Stevens

There will be a nominal charge of £1 to attend this meeting, but this will include a raffle ticket. (Plants or seeds as prizes!) Additional raffle tickets can be purchased to help defray costs.
50/50 Plant Sales

Please bring plants for a 50:50 plant sale (2 labels per pot, one for your name and the price, the other for the plant name). This is an important part of our day as the sale of plants will help to distribute the plants more widely among members and will boost our funds. Both Meconopsis and other plants are welcome.

Attendance Slip 

It would be helpful if you could complete and return to me the enclosed/attached attendance slip. 

Note for New Members

If you are unsure of any of the arrangements please contact me.
Preliminary programme for March 10th 2007 

Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson will again be the main speaker at our meeting at the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh (RBGE) with a talk on “Meconopsis betonicifolia and M. grandis”. In the afternoon programme Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson will give a talk entitled "Revisit of M. horridula group and MM. integrifolia/pseudointegrifolia”, to be followed by discussion. 

Further details of this programme will be sent at a later date. 

Members Area and Archive

In May we introduced a Members Area on the Group's web-site (www.meconopsis.org).  At present it contains the Archive of the Meconopsis Group. This was compiled for the web-site by one of our members (Geoff Hill) and our web-site manager (Peter Taylor) and we are grateful to them for their efforts. The Group has done a lot of work since being founded in 1998 and we have had some excellent speakers at our meetings.  All this has all been fully reported for members and is to be found in the archive. If you have not already had reason to consult it, I would like to commend it to you, especially perhaps to newer members.

The Members Area is very well laid out; all the newsletters, reports and seed exchange information is listed by year. Individual items can be viewed, or the entire year can be downloaded quickly on broadband.

There is a direct login link to the Members area in the text on the home page.

Access to the Members Area is restricted to members only and requires a valid username and password. Current members were notified of their individual username and password in May, and new members as they have joined, but if these have been lost or forgotten, or if you have paid but have not received these details, please contact me.

Please note that your Password is now also your Membership Number. I will put this on your Membership Card from now on. As our membership continues to grow we need to be even more organised!
CD
For those members without Broadband a CD is available with the complete Archives. You will find that this is quicker than downloading large files. The cost is £2.50 including postage and packing. Please contact me for details.

Proposed visit to Cumbria 2007
Following the success of the visit to Northern Ireland in June 2006 (hear Jim Jermyn’s report at the meeting in November!) it is proposed to have a visit to Cumbria in May/June 2007. Details are very much in the preparatory stage, but will include visits to a number of Meconopsis rich Gardens. It will be a three day /two night visit, but there could also be ‘day visitors’ too, depending on numbers. 

If you are interested please ask me in the first instance for your name(s) to be put on the ‘list’. 
Seed Exchange

The Seed Exchange letter from Jim Jermyn is attached/ enclosed. The Seed list will be sent to those who request it and enclose a stamped addressed envelope.
The Kath Dryden Award in 2006.  

Ian Christie has been awarded the ‘The Kath Dryden Award’ in 2006.  This "recognises meritorious work and expertise in advancing our knowledge and understanding of the cultivation of a genus or a group of alpine plants".  

The citation says that Ian has received the award for his work with Meconopsis. His nursery specialises in woodland plants with a strong emphasis on Meconopsis and also Gentians.  He is well known for the work he has done in propagating and breeding most of the forms of MM.. grandis and betonicifolia. A number of his Meconopsis have been awarded RHS AMs and FCC.

Subscriptions for 2007

Renewal forms for 2007 will be available at the meeting on November 18th. I will also send out renewal forms with the November meeting report.

The Management Committee look forward to meeting old and new members at the next meeting on November 18th at the RBGE.

Best wishes

Norma McDowall

(Secretary)
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